About the application

Application number: 2021/92603

What is the application |[Erection of storage and distribution unit (Use Class B8) with
for?: ancillary offices,

Address of the site or land west of M62, south of, Whitehall Road, Cleckheaton,
building: BD19 6PL

Postcode:

User comments

Type of comment: An objection

Do you wish your comments to be published on the website anonymously? Yes

| object to this proposal on the grounds of traffic and road safety. It seems
inconceivable that a quiet residential area with a single lane access road could support
hundreds of additional vehicle movements at peak traffic times, especially since the
proposal would see worker access vehicles having to form a long queue on said road
to gain access to the site. We have seen with the recent roadworks on the M62 that
any blockage on the M62 around Jct 26 causes drivers to use Scholes as a cut through
with dozens of vehicles causing safety and congestion issues in the village. Imagine
the chaos on a daily basis with hundreds of additional vehicles in the village. Secondly
the proposal doesn’t justify where HGV drivers who are early can go, one can imagine
them clogging up the layby on the A58, or parking up on narrow residential streets to
wait for their slot. There is no clarity on the emergency situation if HGV’s cannot get to
the site via the A58. The main road through Scholes village to access the Whitechapel
entrance is not suitable for multiple HGV transit, as is evident to anyone who has
witnessed a Co-op delivery lorry causing carnage in the village trying to deliver to the
local shop.




